[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]SAMS



[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]




Aedes aegypti. Any idea what that is? Well, let us tell you. It’s the species of mosquito responsible for the transmission of dengue, a potentially fatal viral disease. Though small and kind of pathetic (it does not move much more than a hundred meters from its birth place), it is an insect we now have great respect for. 
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There is no vaccine against dengue and there is no cure. You can get it once or twice and get over it, but the effects get progressively worse. Why do we know this? Because we are learning to live with Aedes aegypti.
Whilst official figures refer to around 8,000 cases of dengue in Argentina, a statement released by the Médicos del Mundo concludes that the country probably has around 40,000 cases. There is little doubt about the fact that the state is trying to cover up the problem, desperately hoping that the cooler weather of winter will put the breaks on the epidemic. Salta authorities certainly appear keen to avoid the issue affecting the tourism industry. The spread of dengue has been linked to climate change, and some have gone as far as hinting at a link between the widespread use of agrochemicals in the production of soy. 
What does this mean in our daily lives? Basically, the only measures one can take are preventative. This means keeping gardens clean and making sure there is no water lying around in which the mosquito can lay its eggs. Repellent, long sleeves and keeping doors and windows closed are now part of the daily routine.
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Dengue aside, life continues its steady pace. The girls continue to do well at school, though their work loads appear to have increased to the point of making it difficult to carry out extra curricular activities. This has not stopped Ceci from talking her Dad into giving her driving lessons. We do this around the back roads of Vaqueros, dodging horses and small boulders. Tomas is awaiting the arrival of his new Argentine and British passports prior to departing for Australia. In the meantime he has been able to do some part time work and participate in countless paint ball games. Maria keeps busy, juggling translation, home making and keeping the crew in order. 
Tomas (and his Crocodile Dundee act), up in the hills behind our home
Over Easter we had a visit from Clive Evans, Vicar of our link-church in Long Buckby. He arrived in Salta after some seriously long bus journeys from Bolivia, via Paraguay. These included several road blocks, one of which lasted for more than 11 hours. Along with preaching in our local Church, he joined Andrew on a lightning tour of some of the areas ASOCIANA works in the Chaco. 

Andrew, translating for Clive during a sermon at our church
During May Andrew will be doing another short stint of work with Compassion International, this time in Bogotá and Cartagena (Colombia). He will leave Salta on the 8th May, and return on the 25th. 
We remain somewhat uncertain as to how the merger of SAMS with CMS may affect us. As yet, we have not been officially informed on what our status is. So in the meantime we continue as normal. 




Carolina´s birthday lunch (locro)


